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            April 24, 2009
In April 2008, the National Riparian Service Team (NRST) received a request from the Black Rock Desert-High Rock Canyon Emigrant Trails National Conservation Area (NCA) to assist with spring system management in the area. The NRST and a network of individuals and organizations implement a west-wide strategy called Creeks and Communities. It was initiated by the Bureau of Land Management and the Forest Service in partnership with the Natural Resources Conservation Service in 1996 to foster cooperative riparian restoration and management.  
According to the request, there is public interest and controversy regarding the condition of small spring systems, their associated meadows and the impacts on wildlife populations associated with grazing by wild horses and livestock on the NCA. The NRST was asked to work with all of the parties involved to: assess stakeholder positions and perceptions of the issues; assist with development of shared vision and objectives to resolution of the issues; support development of inventory and monitoring protocols to allow collection of data sets that allow evaluation of the objectives; assist in building a toolbox of management techniques that when applied support progress toward meeting the objectives; and support the stakeholders reaching agreement on the appropriate application of inventory, management actions, and follow up monitoring that will allow the shared objectives to be achieved.
The initial phase of NRST involvement was to conduct a situation assessment including a series of stakeholder discussions completed during the week of March 31st, by Mike Lunn (Sustainable Solutions) and Diane Seehawer (Four C’s Associates).  The purpose of a situation assessment is to provide the team with a complete understanding of the issues, including the nature of any conflict – is it information based, value based or both?  Also, scale of the issues is determined – are they linked to a particular place, or more regional or national in scope?  And finally, key stakeholders are identified, either individuals or organizations that have an interest or concern, and may be important in creating and implementing solutions.  This information is then used in developing recommendations for additional on-site activities aimed at addressing the issues. 

Attached is the report summarizing the information and insights gathered during the discussions, and providing recommendations for possible next steps.  It is important to know that this report is not a comprehensive statement of fact.  The stakeholder discussions and subsequent report are not designed to ascertain the accuracy behind individual statements but rather to identify and document the perceptions held by stakeholders.  Misconceptions or misunderstandings may exist as is typically the case in these situations; however, the intent is not to provide clarification at this point but rather to highlight the fact that various individuals perceive the situation differently and to identify what those perceptions are so that they may be effectively addressed.  If you have any questions or comments regarding the report or recommendations, please contact Laura Van Riper, at 541-416-6702 or laura_van_riper@or.blm.gov.

Sincerely,
Steve Smith
National Riparian Service Team Lead 
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